
 

 
THE CITY OF NEW YORK 
OFFICE OF THE MAYOR 

NEW YORK, NY 10007 
December 26, 2017 
 
Jay Cassano 
34361-87044162@requests.muckrock.com 
Re: ID # 2017-002-00483; 2017-002-00484 
 
 
Dear Jay Cassano: 
 
This letter is a response to your request pursuant to the Freedom of Information Law received on 
March 03, 2017 for the following records:  
 

All records of communications mentioning Ramarley Graham; 
All records of communications mentioning NYPD officer Richard Haste. 

 
Public Officers Law §89(3)(a) requires that a request “reasonably” describe the records sought.  
The initial search for your requests resulted in approximately 82,000 potentially responsive 
records. On March 8, 2017, you narrowed your request and the subsequent search resulted in 
approximately 22,166 potentially responsive records.  
 
The Mayor’s Office attempted to contact you on October 26, 2017, November 16, 2017, 
November 22, 2017, and December 11, 2017 in order to further narrow your request. Since we 
were unable to do so, your request is denied as unreasonably burdensome pursuant to Public 
Officers law §89(3)(a).  

 
You may appeal this determination in writing within thirty days by addressing such an appeal to 
Henry Berger, Records Appeals Officer -- FOILappeal@cityhall.nyc.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Anna Kitsmarishvili 
Paralegal 
Records Access Officer 
 

 

 

 


